
 
Town of Canterbury 
Selectmen’s Meeting 
September 12, 2022 

 
Selectmen Present:     Cheryl Gordon 
                                    Kent Ruesswick 
Town Administrator: Ken Folsom 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 PM. 
 
Administrative 
 
Cheryl made a motion to sign the Accounts Payable Manifest in the amount of $23,409.30. Kent 
seconded the motion.  All in favor by roll call, motion carried. 
 
Cheryl made a motion to sign the Payroll Manifest in the amount of $51,292.17. Kent seconded 
the motion.  All in favor by roll call, motion carried. 
 
The Selectmen signed:  2 Yield Tax Warrant for Tax Map 240 Lot 40, Tax Map 233 Lot 11 
             Tax Map 245 Lot 6 
      Intent to Cut – Tax Map 233 Lot 11 

Minutes 
 
The Board reviewed the minutes of the August 29, 2022, meeting. Kent made a motion to 
approve the minutes as written. Cheryl seconded the motion.  All in favor by roll call, motion 
carried 
                       
New Business 
 
The Selectmen reviewed an amended payment schedule from Barbie Tilton for delinquent taxes.  
The Board discussed the proposal and will not accept the payment plan as proposed.  Ken will 
draft a letter to notify Barbie of their decision. 
 
Ken reported that he received an email from the Hannon’s explaining that they could be 
available by telephone on weekday afternoons or weekends to discuss their proposed payment 
schedule for delinquent taxes.  The Board of Selectmen wants to meet them in person.  Ken will 
notify the Hannon’s. 
 
Ken received an email asking the Town of Canterbury to proclaim September 25, 2022 – 
October 1, 2022, Childhood Cancer Awareness Week.  The Board agreed that Ken will draft a 
proclamation. 
 
Ken reported that the Town had received the Ground Water Management Permit for the Transfer 
Station.  Aries will continue to monitor PFAS and the well.   
 
Ken updated the Selectmen on the Hazard Mitigation Plan.  The plan is almost complete; we will 
receive a draft to review. Once finalized, a public hearing will be held to adopt the plan 
officially. 



 
Kent made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:30 PM.  Cheryl seconded the motion.  All in 
favor, motion carried. 
 
The next meeting will be held on September 19, 2022, at 5:00 PM at the Meetinghouse. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jan Stout 
Administrative Assistant 


